TOWN CLERK, ROCKLAND

JOINT WATER WORKS

366 CENTRE AVENUE ROCKLAND, MASSACHUSETTS 02370

> TELEPHONE (781) 878-0901 FAX (781) 982-8332

> > ilapointe@abrockwater.com

JOSEPH LAPOINTE SUPERINTENDENT



ROCKLAND COMMISSIONERS

JUNE P. DONNELLY

WILLIAM T. LOW SECRETARY

ROBERT CORVI, JR.

ABINGTON COMMISSIONERS
RICHARD D. MUNCEY
CHAIRMAN
ROBERT L. TOOMEY, JR.

MICHAEL EGAN

ABINGTON & ROCKLAND JOINT BOARD OF WATER COMMISSIONERS MEETING:

The Abington & Rockland Joint Board of Water Commissioners held a meeting on October 7, 2021, at 3:30 p.m. at the Abington & Rockland Joint Water Works Office, 366 Centre Ave, Rockland, MA. Present were the following Commissioners:

Richard D. Muncey, Chairman William T. Low, Secretary June P. Donnelly Robert Corvi, Jr. Also:

Joseph LaPointe, Superintendent JoAnne Hall, Executive Administrator

Mrs. Donnelly motioned to approve the minutes as written from the August 24, 2021, meeting. Mr. Corvi seconded the motion, and it was unanimously accepted.

The Board recognized Mike Gaspar, MBA Real Estate Agent/Investor from the Dyer Street project. Mr. Gaspar asked if water approval for another project in Rockland not being utilized, could be redirected to his project. Mr. Gaspar was told the other projects revised plans have not been approved by other Boards in town and the Dyer Street project remains first on the list if water is available.

Dianne Deshon was on the aganda but not in attendance. Kathleen Foley, acting on behalf of Ms. Deshon asked if she could address the matter with the Board. Ms. Foley asked questions regarding PFAS. The Board and Mr. LaPointe answered her questions. Ms. Foley thanked them for the information they provided her.

The Board addressed a high bill from Jeannette Foley. Mr. LaPointe explained the situation regarding the leak. Mr. Corvi motioned to abate two hundred and twenty-four dollars (\$224.00) and for the Board to come up with criteria for abatements. Mrs. Donnelly seconded the motion, and it was unanimously accepted.

The Board reviewed the August 2021 Financial Report. Mrs. Donnelly motioned to approve the Financial Report. Mr. Corvi seconded the motion, and it was unanimously accepted.

Mr. LaPointe presented his Superintendent Report. Mr. LaPointe updated the Board on the American Rescue Plan Act funds, water breaks, a new dump truck and the old dump truck going to the park department. Mrs. Donnelly motioned to approve the Superintendent Report. Mr. Corvi seconded the motion, and it was unanimously accepted.

A Forrest Street resident discussed the Monahan Skating Rink and School project behind his house with the Board and Mr. LaPointe.

The Board set the next meeting date for November 4, 2021, at 3:30 p.m.

Mrs. Donnelly motioned to adjourn 4:35 p.m. Mr. Corvi. seconded the motion, and it was unanimously accepted.

William T. Low, Secretary

Date: $\frac{12/4/21}{}$